MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 4th   JULY 2007 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Charles Arch, Brian Thomas, Gwyneth Davies Meinir Taylor  
and Rhiannon Jones.

Absent   Councillor Nick McNally. 

The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Meinir Taylor and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arising;

Resignation Letter;

A letter of resignation has been received from Cllr John Morgan. After years of service on the Community Council Cllr Morgan has decided to call it a day and for some new blood to come in. The chairman thanked Mr Morgan for all his hard work over the years and asked the clerk to send him a letter.

The clerk was also asked to inform the County Council that there are now two empty seats on our Community Council.

Storehouse Bridleway and footpath

The chairman has received a telephone call regarding work being carried out on old bridleway at Storehouse. Also big stones have been placed in the turning area near to the gate. The clerk was asked to contact the County Council once again about this matter.
Miners Bridge Footpath

It has been reported that some work needs to be carried out on the footpath from the highway down toward the Miners Bridge and also the fence the other side of the bridge.

The clerc was asked to contact Pentir Pumlumon to find out who is responsible for this footpath.

Ysbryd y Mwynwyr;

The Historical memoirs grant that the community council have applied for with Spirit of the Miners has been accepted. There are a points they want clarified; will the DVD’s be bilingual, where will they be sold and how accessible will the equipment be to groups who want to use it. Cllr Gwyneth Davies and the clerk will respond to these points.
Correspondence;

Zurich Insurance;

The clerk has received an estimate from Zurich for insurance on the water wheel project that is going to take place near Lisburne The Community Council have agreed to the maintenance and upkeep of the wheel. The cost of the insurance would go up from £185.00 to £368.55.

Letters of thanks were received from Age Concern and Relate for donations received.

One Voice Wales;
A receipt for £47.00 was received from One Voice Wales for our Annual Membership.

Also a letter to inform us of the Annual General Meeting to be held in Llandrindod Wells on the 13th October. No one wanted to attend.

County Council

The clerk has received posters from  the County Council to advertise two vacancies on the Community Council. The clerk will display these on the noticeboards in the community.

Ombudsman;

We have received the Ombudsman’s Annual Report.

Donations;

A letter was received from Shelter asking for a donation. This will be discussed along with he others.

Noticeboard;

The noticeboardhas arrived that will go on the wall of the Village Hall. This will need to be erected. 

Also the flagpole needs to be put up also. 

Ther being no other business the meeting closed. The next meeting will be on the 3d September 2007 at7.30 in the Village Hall.

